It is clear to me that Mike Nearman intentionally and premeditatedly endangered his colleagues and put law enforcement officers at
risk. This was more than just a stunt; this was willful destruction of the safety and sanctity of the Oregon legislature. He has abused
his position and power and the clear solution is to pass that power to a more responsible leader.



